1.25.2023
Annual Business Meeting Minutes
Meeting: Shoeless Joe’s Crowne Plaza
Members in Attendance: C. Couillard, S. Sierocinski, M. Higgins, R. Ziegenfus, J. Azis, G. Santos, L. Gillis, L. Blazyk, V. Weirich, K. Hawk.
Non-members in Attendance: C. Mitchem, John Paff (Region 12 rep) and A. Powers.
1. Meeting was called to order at approximately 7pm
2. The voting members credentials were confirmed with the CRM list and 2 recently registered members were confirmed by other means.
3. The agenda was approved by resolution. It was noted that proper notice for the meeting and agenda was given along with accompanying links to proposed documents to be approved.
4. A motion to resolve that the party constitution from 2017 would be replaced with the LPF Rules committee version was proposed by Scott Sierocinski and seconded by Victor Weirich.
5. A motion to resolve that the party bylaws from 2017 would be replaced with a marked up version to compliment the constitution was proposed by Scott Sierocinski and seconded by Victor Weirich.
	Both motions passed unopposed. 
6. Nominations for officers were taken:
Chair: Victor Weirich nominated Mike Higgins, Ryan Z. nominated Victor.
Vice Chair: Charlene nominated Ryan Z., Mike Higgins nominated Victor.
Secretary: Mike H. nominated Lucas Blazyk, Mike H. Nominated Ryan.
Treasurer: Mike H. Nominate Scott S., Scott nominated Charlene C.
Member at Large: Mike nominated Jordan Azis, Charlene nominated Kim Hawk, who declined.
Election by ballot for each position were collected and counted by Clifford Mitchem. Members were offered the NOTA option.
Results: Chair-Mike Higgins, Vice Chair- Victor Weirich, Secretary- Lucas Blazyk, Treasurer- Charlene Couillard and Member at Large- Jordan Azis.
7. Unfinished business- none however Treasurer gave report of $8323.79 in LPLC account with only one debit of $17.50 since last meeting for late fee associate with SOE report. Currently 2 monthly donors contribute. Members were encouraged to make monthly donations.
8. New business- C. Couillard confirmed she would file affiliation paperwork by the deadline along with audit and meet with L. Blazyk to review this process.
M. Higgins, as new Chair, outlined goals for 2023 including increasing membership to 30 people at meetings, increase attendance at BOCC meetings, and LCSD meetings, fight the red flag law and eliminate street cameras.
J. Azis mentioned getting local businesses involved, J. Paff noted if members belong to Rotary club there may be a financial incentive for the LPLC
9. Future date for meetings were decided as Feb 1st 6:30p at Shoeless and March 1st 6:30p at Shoeless.
10. Announcements were Convention dates April 22-23 in Kissimmee, possibly use funds to sponsor a hospitality room or send members. Also, call new members as they join party or move to area. C. Couillard expressed interest in running as a LP candidate in the future for a local government position.
11. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:20pm

These minutes were approved on 3.1.23/CMC

